COMMUNICATION – C28 ITEM 4 Committee of the Whole (Public Hearing) September 22, 2020

From: M.S. W

Sent: Sunday, September 20, 2020 12:10 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

**Subject:** [External] My Comments of Flamingo High Building for the Committee's Consideration

Dear Sir or Madam,

My home is on Flamingo road. All of my family numbers feel anxious when we think about the proposed 12 -story apartment building construction and 237 parking spaces. I have two kids; my daughter is only 10 years old. We strongly disagree with rental housing in this neighborhood and concerned about increased crime associated with the building. My family is very concerned about the height of the proposed building relative to other buildings in the neighborhood and increased traffic congestion at the Bathurst intersections, Flamingo and Atkinson.

The existing Low Rise Residential designation permits a maximum height of 2 stories and does not allow for institutional uses. We would support Semi-detached housing, townhouse and linked homes on the property.

Sincerely,

Maggie Wang's family

P.S. I request confirmation for my sent email. Thank you.